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	From your Administrator, 

Hello Everyone,

   I wish everyone a happy and safe holiday season!

  It seems just yesterday that we had our resident, family and staff Thanksgiving lunch. 

  This December 1st is special. It marks our fourth year anniversary.  We have lot to celebrate. The open house party will take place on Tuesday, December 14, from 4-7 p.m. This will give everyone a chance to dress up in their formal wear for the holidays and enjoy some light refreshments. The silent auction fundraiser, socializing, networking and Christmas sing-along are just some of the activities. Everyone is invited. I hope to see you at the party. 

  As you know, this is the time of year people look into making changes to their health insurance coverage. It is also time for some of our Medicaid residents to renew their benefits. I’d like to ask residents and family members to notify Wanda Bates in the Business Office if you make changes. It’s important for us to keep your records up-to-date.
  Last month we held team building day. I’d like to thank the staff for planting flowers to help beautify the main entrance.

  I also would like to thank our volunteers, family members and friends for their kind generosity throughout the year. Thanks to you, our residents enjoyed the Bingo games and prizes throughout the year. 

  A special thanks to the Knights of Columbus at Manassas for hosting the annual Thanksgiving lunch at All Saints Church on November 20th. Our residents really enjoyed it.
  As 2011 approaches, we are starting some new initiatives. Effective January 1st, we will be instituting a new dress code for our clinical staff. Nurses will be wearing teal blue, and C.N.A.s will be wearing burgundy colored uniforms. The nursing management will be wearing white lab coats. I hope this unified dress code will represent our professionalism and also help residents and family members identify the staff a lot easier.

  I’d like to thank our beautician Gayle Rogers for her dedication over the past year. We wish Gayle the best. Starting January 1st we will welcome our new hairdresser, Mindi Mullins. Ms. Mullins has been working in local health and nursing centers. She is highly recommended for her professional skills and caring personality. She will be here on Wednesday, January 5th. 

  As we are saying goodbye to 2010, I want to thank each one of you. Thank you to our residents and families for allowing us to take care of you or your loved ones. Thank you to our staff for all you do. It is an honor to work with each of you.

  Happy holidays!
Scarlett Y. Huang, LNHA, MSN
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Dietary Manager Andrew Jones came to work in his dress blues on the Marine Corps Birthday. He posed next to a poster depicting residents and their children who are veterans. 
Semper Fi!

	Staff

Scarlett Huang…………….……….……...Administrator

Mary Neal-Hunter……..,..Clinical Admissions Specialist

Mary Jane Buzzi………………..Social Services Director

Eileen Loving………………..……...Director of Nursing
Joyce Stanfield…………..........Asst. Director of Nursing
Wanda Bates…………………..Business Office Manager

Yolanda Murphy……….........…..Rehabilitation Director

Jessica Hunter…………………..….…MDS Coordinator

Eunice Stowe……………………..….Activities Director

Andrew Jones……………………..…...Dietary Manager

Crystal Powers……………………...….Medical Records

Mark Rowe…………………..........Maintenance Director

Patricia Deans…………………...….Staffing Coordinator

Tammy Pugh…………………………Wound Care Nurse

Daniel Heefner.…………....Dir., Environmental Services

Sandy Miller/Judy Zehring...........Weekday Receptionists
Barbara Laidlaw……………...…..Weekend Receptionist


	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Getting to know you…
   The year was 1925. The World’s Fair opened in Chicago. The Goodyear airship “Pilgrim” made its first flight and The New Yorker magazine published its first issue. Not only were Margaret Thatcher, Johnny Carson, Richard Burton and Tony Curtis born in 1925, but so was our very own Vivian Jackson! 
  One of 13 children, Vivian grew up in the little town of Upperville, Va. Upperville has been designated as a Historic District and is a Virginia Historic Landmark that is listed in the National Register of Historic Places. It is situated eight miles to the west of Middleburg. 
  There are only three of the original 13 left, Vivian and two of her sisters; one in Bealton, Va. and one in Maryland.
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Vivian Jackson (right) and her daughter, Mary Scott, a few years ago.

  Her mother died when Vivian was very young, so she was raised by her older sister. As a child she attended Willisville School, a one-room schoolhouse near Upperville.
  Vivian grew up a homemaker who also cleaned houses. She has three children ~ one girl and two boys. Her oldest son lives in N.C., and she says, “my daughter, Mary Scott, is a very nice daughter and looks after me very well.” She says she has a “good many” grandchildren, too. 


	 
  A resident at Manassas Health and Rehab for three years, Vivian came from Bailey’s Crossroads where she lived for 27 years. While there she enjoyed spending time at the Senior Center where she played cards, bingo, went on bus trips and learned to quilt. She’s been quilting for five years. She says each quilt takes several months to complete, as each one is hand-sewn rather than done on machine. 
  At 85, Vivian still loves to play dominoes, cards and bingo. She loves to get dressed up, wear hats and still paints her own nails. 
  She is a proud member of the Oak Shade Baptist Church in Catlett.
[image: image3.jpg]



Vivian Jackson with one of her favorite hand-sewn quilts. 
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Vera Long (left) and Zoey the Yorkie visit with residents Evelyn Hunt and Earl Poole at the Therapy Dog Show last month. Manassas Therapy Dogs is a local group of registered therapy dog teams who are members of the national organization, Therapy Dogs, Inc. 
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Resident Birthdays

Reese Hankins……………………..……December 1

Dorothy Smith…………………….…….December 2

Marie Flynn………………………..……December 3

Mary Lankowski……………………....December 10

Joan Barb……………………………....December 11

Helen Easterly……………………..…..December 16

Marian McVay………………………...December 17

Carol Chase……………………………December 25

Phyllis Frohmuth………………………December 30

Herbert Wines………………………....December 30

	
Staff Birthdays
Barbara Satnarine……………..……...December 4

Sharon Walton……………………….December 11

Rita Evans……………………………December 17

Barbara Laidlaw………………..……December 17

Wanda Bates…………………………December 21

Victoria Addai…………………….…December 22

Eunice Stowe………………………...December 25

Jennifer Timmons…………………....December 27

Racheal Bundor……………………...December 31
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 Congratulations to Clarice Combs, November’s Shining Star! 
 From l: Director of Nursing Eileen Loving, Clarice and Administrator Scarlett Huang. 
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Celebrating


December








Hanukkah


December 1-9





Old Time Way Band


December 7





Pearl Harbor Day


December 7





Christmas with First Baptist


December 11





Open House


December 14





Christmas with the Knights of Columbus


December 14





Christmas


December 25





Kwanzaa


December 26 - January 1





New Year’s Eve


December 31
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